Minutes Luxmanor Citizens Association September 18, 2017 Board Meeting

The meeting was called to order by Sharon Plotnik, President, and following introductions of new committee chairs and board members, the minutes of the previous meeting were approved. The budget was reviewed by Burman Berger, Treasurer and showed the organization to have total assets of \$83,665. Reports indicate a slight decrease in membership and outreach efforts were discussed. The Recording Secretary position remains open with the resignation of Rachel Manchester. Eric Manchester will help publish LuxLine and Rachel Manchester will get the Greensheet out. Traffic update included the rejection by county council of the proposal to restrict left turns from Old Georgetown Rd. onto Tuckerman Lane. Sheri Steisel, Vice-President, updated the board on various sector plans and neighborhood construction projects, including the timetable of building and renovations of both schools in our neighborhood at the same time. Sheri will be testifying on Land for Schools, advocating that developers set aside land for new schools. There was a report on the Aleph-Bet School moving into Tuckerman Lane with plans for 42 students for next year with a reported capacity of 90 students. LCA has arranged for the return of the private police presence in our neighborhood. Nurit Combe spoke of the success of the family movie night and plans for a family oriented neighborhood spring activity and continuation of the Halloween neighborhood festivities. Oct 26, 2017 will be the general membership meeting and speakers and topics were reviewed.

Submitted by Edward Farber, Corresponding Secretary